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A Message from Mr Thomas, Acting Headteacher 

Prynhawn da.... Good afternoon     

   

It may have only been a four-day week, but the children have filled an awful lot into our short week.   

   

This week Foxes and Squirrels have been getting excited about the Kings Coronation, they have been 

busy learning about the Royal Family, creating bunting and crowns. Foxes have demonstrated brilliant 

teamwork whilst building a castle for the King. Whilst Squirrels decided they would like to bake 

scones.   

  



On Tuesday both classes thoroughly enjoyed working with Ben as part of the creative arts project. 

They got to explore working with clay and sculpted fantastic models.   

  

Foxes have also been busy practicing for their class service, they can’t wait to welcome their parents 

in next Thursday.   

  

As you will see in more detail in the Newsletter the children have had a variety of activities to enjoy 

this week including ice skating, visits from the Bright Sparks scientists, visits to Greenfield Valley and 

helping at the church as well a number of classes making the most of the dry weather and learning 

outside in the eco area.   

 

Children have had fun exploring lots of coronation themed activities this week. They have 

enjoyed making bunting to decorate our classrooms, writing menus for the picnic, creating posters 

inviting their peers to the picnic, and made Union Jack flags to wave. We also had a fantastic time in 

the Eco Area creating monsters using clay and natural resources. We have also been carrying out 

our Summer assessments where children have been reflecting on their learning experiences so far 

and how they would like to improve - keep your eyes peeled for those on Seesaw!  

  

This week Year 5 and 6 have been very busy exploring different ways of expressing themselves. 

Theatre Clwyd have been in to work with a group of children to help them plan their summer 

production whilst the rest of Year 5 and 6 have been busy developing their photography 

skills. We've enjoyed researching the 1980's, especially looking at the fashion and toys.   

  

Thursday was a busy a busy day with year 3/4 football tournament at Deeside where the team 

performed very well against some tough opposition and the Kings Coronation picnic on Thursday.  It 

was great that the weather kept dry and was lovely to see all the children together.  

 

On Friday it was great having the High School staff over to do some PE activities for our Year 4/5 

children. 

  

The week finished on a high with the school choir performing in town.  Da iawn to all those involved.  

  

Hope you all have another wonderful long weekend and we will see you all on Tuesday.    

  

 Kind regards,     

    

Mr. David Thomas, Acting Headteacher   



 

Please can we remind anyone who is interested in their child attending our Nursery next year to 

apply as soon as possible, spaces are quickly being filled. Please follow the link below to apply and 

for more information 

https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Schools/School-Admissions.aspx 

 

What have we been up to? 

Year 3 and 4 pupils had a very special guest on Wednesday! Foster Bear came to check on how they 

were doing looking after their own class Foster Bears. 

https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Schools/School-Admissions.aspx


 

The Year 3/4  football team played in the Elwyn Owen Cup at Deeside Leisure Centre. They got better 

in each of their games,  and scored some great goals. 

 

Gardening and Eco club have been busy planting lots of flowers and vegetables seeds over the past 

week. We are looking after them inside until the weather warms up. We look forward to showing you 

more photos in the future when they have all grown into beautiful flowers and delicious vegetables. 



 

 

 



 

Pupils enjoyed a Coronation Picnic on Thursday! 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



Welsh Corner - Cornel Cymraeg 

 

Special Mentions 

All of our children here at Ysgol Maes y Felin achieve many amazing things every day, but here are 

some of our children who have gone that extra mile over the last week. 

 

VIPs - 28/04/23 

Klay, Foxes 

Clarrice, Squirrels 

Lotte, Badgers 

Milly-Harper, Owls 

Kenya, Ceiriosen 

Logan, Celyn 

Freya, Derwen 

Lacey, Llwyfen 

Poppy, Masarnen 

Logan, Collen 

Leo B, Bedwen 

 

VIPs - 05/05/23 

Tegan, Foxes 

Mollie, Squirrels 



Christopher, Badgers 

Devyn, Owls 

Mia-Grace, Celyn 

Dilara, Derwen 

Megan, Ceiriosen 

Harvey, Masarnen 

Isabel, Collen 

Seren, Llwyfen 

Blaine, Bedwen 

 

 Lucas, Llwyfen, was the winner of the '100% Weekly Attendance' Award for the week beginning 1st 

May 

Ceiriosen won this week's class award. 

Da Iawn pawb! 



 

 

Parent Readers 

We welcome parents and grandparents into our school to help as a one off or more regularly. If this 

is something you would like more information on, please speak to individual class teachers or the 



office. Please note that an enhanced DBS will be required for all volunteers but this will be organised 

by school. 

Upcoming Events  

 

• Foxes Class Service, Parent Lesson and Lunch (Reception Pupils only)  - 11th May at 10:00 

until 12:00 

• Closing Date for Leavers Hoody Orders (Year 6 Pupils only)  - Friday 12th May 

• Community Litter Pick (Children to be selected) - Wednesday 24th May 

• Squirrels Class Service, Parent Lesson and Lunch (Reception Pupils only)  - 26th May at 10:00 

until 12:00 

• Year 5/6 Gallery - Thursday 6th July at either 2:30p.m or 3:15p.m  

• Year 6 Leavers Service  - 14th July at 9:30 

 

Financial Support 

Childcare Offer 

Do you or someone you know need help with childcare costs? Under the Childcare Offer for Wales, 

you could claim up to 30 hours of early education and childcare a week, for up to 48 weeks of the 



year. This government-funded childcare scheme aims to lessen the burden of childcare costs so that 

you can spend the money you’ve saved on the things that matter most to your family. 

The Offer has already helped parents from all over Wales to return to work, increase their hours or 

work more flexibly. If you’re looking for a job, or thinking about going back into education or training, 

but are worried about childcare costs, this support could make all the difference. 

Whatever the Offer means for you and your family, don’t miss out on your share of this childcare 

funding. 

 

All parents wishing to receive Childcare Offer for Wales funded childcare from January 2023 will need 

to apply through the new national digital service. The online service is bilingual and can be accessed 

via a laptop, mobile phone or tablet.  

When applying, you will need: 

• Your child’s birth certificate   

• Proof of address 

• Proof of household income or enrolment on a higher or further education course 

Free School Meals (eFSM) 

Some families who meet certain criteria, for example those on lower incomes or in receipt of certain 

benefits, are entitled to receive a free school meal (eFSM).   

On a successful application for eFSM families are then eligible for other benefits to cover the cost of 

school essentials such as school uniform grants (PDG).  

Even though the roll out of UPFSM will begin in September 2022, and eligible year groups will begin 

to receive free school meals, families who are eligible for eFSM should continue to use the eFSM 

application process to ensure they don't lose out on other benefits.  

For more information on eFSM and uniform grants go to: 

https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Council-Tax-and-Benefits-and-Grants/Free-School-Meals-

and-Uniform-Grants.aspx 

 

Universal Primary Free School Meals (UPFSM) 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.wales%2Fchildcare-offer-for-wales-campaign%23%3A~%3Atext%3DThe%20Welsh%20Government%E2%80%99s%20Childcare%20Offer%20for%20Wales%20means%2Cmaximum%20of%2020%20hours%20a%20week%20of%20childcare.&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|bf4b22c6b6a84868a20b08dadf50077b|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638067832049052976|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=Q1EQJNSzevMOM7lY5HuThhDib%2ByBcii0VF11Ssf%2F0Dk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.flintshire.gov.uk%2Fen%2FResident%2FCouncil-Tax-and-Benefits-and-Grants%2FFree-School-Meals-and-Uniform-Grants.aspx&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|bf4b22c6b6a84868a20b08dadf50077b|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638067832049052976|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=COmaQyH2rBSayNdBuCH2Nx8jqCzvlvktpQLLx4v39RA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.flintshire.gov.uk%2Fen%2FResident%2FCouncil-Tax-and-Benefits-and-Grants%2FFree-School-Meals-and-Uniform-Grants.aspx&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|bf4b22c6b6a84868a20b08dadf50077b|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638067832049052976|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=COmaQyH2rBSayNdBuCH2Nx8jqCzvlvktpQLLx4v39RA%3D&reserved=0


Whilst families on lower incomes or in receipt of certain benefits may be entitled to support for 

other school essentials, receiving UPFSM does not automatically qualify them to receive it.  To 

benefit from this additional support parents/carers will need to apply. Applications can be made 

at www.flintshire.gov.uk/eFSM-E 

  

Families on lower incomes or in receipt of certain benefits, whose children are in year 3 and above, 

or in secondary school, can still apply for a free school meal and help with other school 

essentials.  For more information go to: www.flintshire.gov.uk/eFSM-E 

 

Help with the cost of the school day. Did you know? The latest Microsoft Office tools including Word, 

Excel and PowerPoint are available for FREE to learners and teachers in Wales: 

Microsoft - Hwb 

Young people can choose from either a free reusable products (e.g. period pants) or a disposable 

products (e.g period pads) or BOTH! This is free of charge and delivered to your home address 

ordered using the form on the Hey Girls webpage below: 

If you are aged 8-18 years and attend a school in Flintshire, please 

visit https://www.heygirls.co.uk/flintshirehomepacks/ to apply for free period products. 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.flintshire.gov.uk%2FeFSM-E&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|925ed04672594da1a2cf08db2aeed6c0|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638150977507240623|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=kkxcWnz1%2FJW4ZfAIzXYgBXsEsABCHjb%2B7NGJuyTQrF4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.flintshire.gov.uk%2FeFSM-E&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|925ed04672594da1a2cf08db2aeed6c0|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638150977507240623|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=kkxcWnz1%2FJW4ZfAIzXYgBXsEsABCHjb%2B7NGJuyTQrF4%3D&reserved=0
https://hwb.gov.wales/microsoft/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.heygirls.co.uk%2Fflintshirehomepacks%2F&data=05|01|ParkesH10%40Hwbcymru.net|feffa485572449be225608db41a0bd96|4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993|0|0|638175930854953592|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=8Jjdq%2BvEUCSNVFtp%2FzFqb9xRxR5HVSrXj%2B0NGTmH8Ns%3D&reserved=0


 

Posters 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Important Notices 

Class Swimming Lessons 

On the day where your child has a swimming lesson, we would like them to come into school 

wearing their their school uniform, unless it is also a PE day. They should bring with them anything 

they require for swimming e.g. towel and swim wear. 

Please find below list of which days each class have swimming lessons.   

• Every Tuesday up to and including, 20th June: 

- Celyn, Ceiriosen and Derwen 

• Every Thursday up to and including, 22nd June: 

- Collen, Llwyfen and Masarnen 

 

Class PE Lessons 

On the day where your child has a PE lesson, we would like them to come into school wearing their 

PE Kit. The kit should consist of black joggers or leggings, plain white t-shirt (school t-shirt is fine), 

school jumper and trainers. 

Please find below list of which days each class have PE.  Please note, there have been some changes 

which will be implemented after half term, please find these changes below. 



• Monday: 

- Celyn, Collen, Derwen, Foxes, Squirrels 

• Tuesday: 

- Badgers, Ceiriosen, Celyn, Llwyfen 

• Wednesday: 

- Ceiriosen, Collen, Derwen, Owls, Squirrels 

• Thursday: 

- Bedwen, Foxes, Llwyfen, Masarnen, Owls 

• Friday: 

- Badgers, Bedwen, Masarnen 

Parking 

Thank you for you co-operation with this. The area outside the green gate is much less congested 

and safer for all. Diolch 

 

Nuts 

We are a nut free school, please ensure there are no nut based foods brought on to the premises. 

Collection 

Please let us know if someone different is collecting your children, if you would like a password 

system set up, please speak to class teachers or the office. 

 

Holiday Form 

If you wish to take your children on holiday during term time, can you please fill out the below 

Holiday Request Form. 

Holiday Request Form 

 

Weather 

Please can we all be reminded that with the upcoming hot weather, please ensure that your child has 

a water bottle, a hat and is wearing sun cream. 

 

• Flintshire Schools Admissions  - https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Schools/School-

Admissions.aspx 

• For any enquiries in regard to School Transport, Streetscene & Transportation; 

- Tel: 01352 701234  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Ug4_TzS3ZEGUCRtgHRR5k9yuNo-MhshHrACgnnxC3NVUMTE2QlhDQjYwM0FOU0ZVMjI1OUFHV0IzNC4u
https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Schools/School-Admissions.aspx
https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Schools/School-Admissions.aspx


- Email: school.transport@flintshire.gov.uk 

 

Target School Attendance per week: 93% 

Please can I remind parents / carers how important it is, that if your child is not going to be in school, 

please can you contact the office on 01352 711366 as soon as possible, otherwise this will be marked 

as an unauthorised absence. 

mailto:school.transport@flintshire.gov.uk


 

Contact Us 

Embed://<iframe 

src="https://www.google.com/maps/embed?pb=!1m18!1m12!1m3!1d9543.235315023385!2d-

3.219839015485289!3d53.275044878471284!2m3!1f0!2f0!3f0!3m2!1i1024!2i768!4f13.1!3m3!1m2!

1s0x487ad46c8940929b%3A0xa9ebb8ef9a1ab678!2sYsgol%20Maes%20Y%20Felin!5e0!3m2!1sen!2s

uk!4v1671748325177!5m2!1sen!2suk" width="600" height="450" style="border:0;" 

allowfullscreen="" loading="lazy" referrerpolicy="no-referrer-when-downgrade"></iframe> 

 

Ysgol Maes y Felin 

Pen y Maes Road 

Holywell 

CH8 7EN 

01352 711366 

mfmail@hwbcymru.net 

 

Ysgol Maes y Felin Website 

mailto:mfmail@hwbcymru.net
http://ysgolmaesyfelin.co.uk/
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